
WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS CORP

MINUTES OF 6/18/09 MEETING

A joint meeting of the Board of Trustees was held at Bob Pustell’s home. Present were: Beverly Mason, Nancy Drach, Bob Pustell, Doug MacIver, Tom Gill, Barbara Clifford, Bill Clegg, Dave Adams and Nick Anania. Guests present were: Dave Swift.

WVAC Portion of Meeting

Quorum: It was determined that a quorum existed for this meeting.

Election of Officers: The following people were elected as Officers for the coming fiscal year: President Beverly Mason, Vice President Bob Pustell, Treasurer, Barbara Clifford and Secretary Peter Lambert.

Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the 5/14/09 meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report: Barbara reported accounts receivable of approximately $900 from two outstanding accounts. She reported she did not roll over the CD when it matured because we may be needing some of those funds for runway improvement soon. Therefore, savings now has a balance of approximately $89,000 and checking approximately $50. The report was accepted as presented.

Public Input: Nobody appeared to present input under this agenda item.

Runway Committee: Gary Cole was not in attendance at this meeting. He did, however, express to Bev that he would like to remain on the Runway Committee even though he is no longer a member of the Board. The Board concluded that this would be a good idea since Gary conceived the runway renovation plan, and therefore appointed him Runway Committee Chairman for the coming fiscal year.

A proposed letter to Gary was reviewed and approved. This letter will notify him of his appointment as Committee Chair and as the person in charge of the runway renovation.

Nick presented his thoughts on how to include an irrigation system in the runway project that would not increase the bottom line. He has expertise in this area and the Board liked his ideas. Nick will attend the Runway Committee meeting scheduled for the coming Saturday evening at Gary’s house to present his thoughts to the committee.

Annual Meeting Recap: The Board reviewed and discussed the recently concluded annual meeting. It was the sense of the body that the meeting went well and smoothly and that there are no outstanding issues to be resolved from that meeting. Obviously, there is ongoing business such as the runway renovation that will proceed because of the annual meeting, but there are no “loose ends” that need attention from the meeting.

Public Input: Nobody approached the Board to present input under this agenda item.

Other Business: The Board discussed the CD account that was not renewed and agreed that Barbara had done the correct thing. It was further decided that we should consider opening up a CD funded with any moneys not needed in the next year once we are sure what that amount would be. It was also pointed out that interest rates are low enough that it does not make a large difference in interest income to have all the money in savings verses putting some of it in a short term CD until stage two of the runway project needs the funds. Barbara will monitor the cash needs and the interest rates and keep the Board informed as to what looks like the best option as time passes.

The Aviation portion of the joint meeting was adjourned.

WVPO Corp. Portion of Meeting

Quorum: It was determined that a quorum existed for this meeting.

Election of Officers: The following people were elected as Officers for the coming fiscal year: President Beverly Mason, Vice President Doug MacIver, Treasurer Barbara Clifford and Secretary Peter Lambert. It was pointed out that, as in years past, Barbara Clifford will be an ex-officio member of the Board as she fills the position of Treasurer.

Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the 5/14/09 meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report: Barbara reported accounts receivable of $1,967 from three outstanding accounts and $60 of legal fees due, checking account of $1,044 and a savings balance of $23,839. She also pointed out that there will still be a few more bills to pay so the balances are not yet final, end of fiscal year, type amounts. The report was approved as presented.

Public Input: Nobody approached the Board to provide input under this agenda item.

Road Committee: Nancy reported on the status and progress of the recently approved road paving project. She is in the final stages of getting quotes from several paving contractors. The preliminary quotes are coming in well below our initial estimates, which is good. She has contacted several banks. Northway Bank looks the most interesting, so far, but is not perfect. Northway wants to go the variable interest rate route, which conflicts with the resolution approved at the annual meeting. The Board expressed its preference that the loan be a fixed interest arrangement. Nancy also had a list of documents and information that she will be needing as she deals with the banks. The items needed are such things as a list of Board Members, copies of past years tax returns and balance sheets and so on. The relevant Board members will get Nancy these items in the next few weeks. Nancy also stated that the banks want the loan repayments to be a line item in our budget. She is still working on helping them to understand that for this year only it will not be a line item since the project (and the loan that needs repayment) will be happening after the budget has been set. In following years it will be a line item.

The Board discussed banks and financing options. It was pointed out that loans can also be gotten from wealthy individuals, pension funds and other sources. We will investigate those options as well as pursue bank financing of the road project. A couple of Board members volunteered to make some phone calls in search of financing options.

The Board discussed the possible need for a special meeting of the Association if the final arrangements for the project do not meet the terms spelled out in the resolution passed at the recent annual meeting. That bridge will be crossed if we get to it. It was also pointed out that there will almost certainly be need for several special meetings of the Board as this project develops and matures. The members of the Board agreed to try and be as available and flexible as possible for the near term future.

The Board thanked Nancy profusely for her large and ongoing effort in this project.

Uncompleted Homes: This item was discussed. This is an awkward and difficult to deal with problem, and one that cannot be easily enforced. If the property owner simply does not have the funds to complete the work, it is very difficult to force the work to be done. It is also embarrassing for the property owner who is in this predicament to have their noses rubbed in that reality, so to speak. The Board agreed to continue to work with the property owners on an informal basis and to revisit the issue later. This decision does not rule out future options ranging from stern letters to legal action. For now, we will stay low key and look the situation over on an ongoing basis.

Annual Meeting Recap: The Board reviewed and discussed the recently concluded annual meeting. It was the sense of the body that the meeting went well and smoothly and that there are no outstanding issues to be resolved from that meeting. Obviously, there is ongoing business such as the paving project that will proceed because of the annual meeting, but there are no “loose ends” that need attention from the meeting.

Public Input: Nobody approached the Board to provide input under this agenda item.

Other Business: Stu and Lida Keyser have submitted plans for the expansion of their home (the former George Ruth property) for review. Bill Clegg will perform that review for our Association.

The WVOP Corp. portion of the meeting adjourned.

NEXT REGULAR MEETING JULY 16TH 6:30 PM AT BEV MASON’S HOME

